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July means summer vacation and the graduation season for schools. But this year is also believed to be
a “different school year.” With the outbreak of the COVID-19, all students, teachers and parents in
Hong Kong were affected by school suspension, and so as the learning progress. TWGHs schools tried their
best to arrange online classes and homework guidance during the suspension period. Special guidelines
and guidance were also provided for this year’s HKDSE candidates in terms of extra preparations for the
examination. The HKDSE examination was finally completed in a proper manner and the results were
released on 22 July. | was pleased to learn that a total of 20 students from TWGHSs schools got a total score
of 24 or above in 4 core subjects. The tenacity and perseverance demonstrated by Tung Wah students
during the pandemic were really encouraging.

In view of the ongoing pandemic, the graduation ceremonies of TWGHs schools and the Prize Presentation
Ceremony for Student of the Year Awards have been cancelled or postponed. This certainly means
disappointment and regret for both graduates and winning students. Even without a ceremony, though, we
have disbursed prizes to the 87 awardees in TWGHs secondary schools, primary schools, kindergartens
and special schools, in recognition of their excellence. Here | sincerely wish all graduates and
students a bright future. In particular, | hope that this year's HKDSE candidates will continue to strive for
self-improvement, and transform challenges into impetus, getting prepared for their wonderful future and
celebrating every milestone in life coming ahead.

There has been a rising number of confirmed cases of COVID-19 in the community in recent days, including
few employees and residents from our elderly service units. | pray that they will recover soon after proper
medical treatment. At this difficult time, our employees remain steadfast in their post for the interest of
service users. Apart from implementing contingency measures swiftly and properly, they also spare no effort
in taking care of the physical and mental health of each elderly resident. The elderly residents inevitably feel
uneasy during the medical surveillance. Our staff members considerately arranged “wish-making windows”
in the elderly home, so that residents can express their wishes on the panes of glass with images or words.
By doing so, they were encouraged to stay positive in adversity. | sincerely thank all TWGHs staff for their
professionalism, hard work and selfless dedication during this period. My indefinite gratitude also goes to
the elderly residents for their understanding, cooperation and tolerance. | really feel warm-hearted whenever
| see the blessing notes of support and encouragement from the elders to our staff members. As one of the
encouraging messages says, “Let’s double our efforts and fight the epidemic together!” Tung Wah people
will certainly keep on doing our best to fight against the epidemic and serve the public with united and
unwavering efforts.

At the invitation of the Home Affairs Department, the Group helped distribute food packs to
singleton elders and families of elderly doubletons in a total of 18 public housing estates in
Kwun Tong district in late July. We mobilised resources within a short period of time,
and promptly launched the campaign on 23 July. While the first batch of food packs were
distributed in Ping Shek Estate, more than 6,000 food packs will be distributed throughout the
project. Meanwhile, the Group has been proactively arranging a new round of community
anti-epidemic initiatives. Among others, we plan to distribute nearly 600,000 surgical masks to
needy people in the community in early August.

In the meantime, we are deeply honoured to the visit paid by the Hon. TSUI Ying Wai, Caspar,
JP, Secretary for Home Affairs to TWGHSs iBakery Gallery Café and TWGHs Chan Un Chan
Third Age Volunteers Centre cum Community Kitchen, where he learned about the latest
development of our social enterprises and community canteens. The visit proved to be a great
support and encouragement for our staff. | and Mr. Albert Y. O. SU, Chief Executive, briefed
Mr. TSUI on the employment of the disabled in social enterprises, so as to seek more

cooperation and support from the Home Affairs Bureau. On a separate note, we cherish
the valuable experience and contributions of previous chairmen and predecessors.
In mid-July, my fellow Board Members and | attended the Luncheon of The Association
of Chairmen of The Tung Wah Group of Hospitals, where | took the prime opportunity to
introduce the latest developments and plans of the Group to my predecessors, as well as
learning from their valuable insights and experiences through joyful exchanges and
engagements.

Every year, the Group organises a wide array of fund-raising events and campaigns. During the tough
times this year, we acted even more resolutely in launching many innovative projects. In celebration of
TWGHSs 150th anniversary, we are delighted to get the staunch support of Sotheby’s Hong Kong. To be
specific, the top-notch auction house will fully support and organise the “TWGHs 150th Anniversary:
Skateboard Deck Art Online Exhibition cum Charity Auction” for TWGHs on a voluntary basis. It will also
generously donate all buyers’ premium and overhead premium from the event to be held on 18-28 August,
in support of art and musical education in TWGHSs schools. A number of famous artistes and celebrities have
been invited to design skateboard decks for the event, which will be a perfect blend of charity, art, street
skateboarding culture and auction. Under the themes of “Hong Kong Sentiment” and “Tung Wah Charity
Spirit”, the exhibition will display nearly 60 sets of uniquely designed skateboard decks with personal styles.
Here | would like to express my heartfelt thanks to all the units and partners who support and participate
in the event. | have taken a preview of the exhibited works which are definitely treasure to viewers and
collectors. | sincerely invite all benefactors to enthusiastically bid at the auction!

Ginny MAN, Chairman
Tung Wah Group of Hospitals
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Ms. Ginny MAN (left 2), the Chairman,
extended her sincere gratitude to the
Hon. TSUI Ying Wai, Caspar, JP
(centre), Secretary for Home Affairs,
for showing his support to the
community, and fighting against the
virus with the grassroots and the
underprivileged.

with disabilities.

families.
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Secretary for Home Affairs Paid a Visit
to TWGHs and Supported the Group’s
“CARE-WE FIGHT COVID-19” Programme

Caring about the livelihood of the underprivileged struck by COVID-19, the
Hon. TSUI Ying Wai, Caspar, JB, Secretary for Home Affairs, visited TWGHs
iBakery Gallery Café to know more about its operation, and purchased food
products from the social enterprise in support of the employment of persons
In addition, he also visited the Chan Un Chan Third Age
Volunteers Centre cum Community Kitchen, where he helped to prepare food
packs and doled out the food packs he bought to 100 grassroots elderly and ; (
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The Hon. TSUI Ying Wai, Caspar, JP (first row, left 4), Secretary for Home
Affairs, Ms. TSE Siu Wa, Janice, JP (first row, right 3), Director of Home
Affairs, and Ms. CHOR Kin Lan, Anna, JP (second row, left 4), Assistant
Director of Home Affairs, paid visit to TWGHs Headquarters.

Meanwhile, Mr. TSUI also paid a courtesy visit to the TWGHs
Headquarters, where he met Ms. Ginny MAN, the Chairman, all
Vice-Chairmen and our senior staff, to exchange views and learn more
about the services and future development of the Group.






